
OSSIPEE CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

MAY 14, 2014 

 

Vice Chairman Lynn Clarke opened the meeting at 7:08 PM at the Freight House.  

 

Members Present: Lynn Clarke and Bob Pratt 

 

Because of the lack of a quorum, approval of the minutes was delayed until the next meeting. 

 

Roger ter Kuile was present because he is interested in what happens at Conservation Commission 

meetings. 

 

The financial report for April was discussed. 

 

Applications 

A. Intents to Cut 

 Merrow Family Trust  –Paddy Acre Rd – Map 224/1, 2 – 135 of 150 acres 

 Edward Cook, Jr. – Pork Hill Rd – Map 270/8, 13 – 85 of 122.4 acres 

 Jeff Coombs/ Chocorua Forestlands, LLC – Gilman Valley Road– Maps 201/1,3,4; 204/ 5; 

207/5,6,7 – 350 of 534 acres 

 

B. State Notices 

 None 

 Business 

 Sumner Brook Project – Lynn is still trying to contact Jonathan and SPNHF to do a walk-thru 

with the Conservation Commission.  

 There are three people interested in the two vacant seats on the Conservation Commission. No 

action was taken, because there were only two members present. They will be invited to the next 

meeting and asked to tell about themselves and why they would like to be on the conservation 

commission.    

 The Lake Host crew should be ready to go Memorial Day weekend. 

 Sign One is working on the Windows signage 

Committee Work 

 Lynn will take care of spring clean-up at the butterfly garden. 

 Ralph and Ron will check on the Windows and Beech River Property 

 Identification of important properties will be rescheduled 

 Yearly Additions – Get Wild will be Aug 16 

Informational  

 New Hampshire Lakes letter, Get the Lead Out, NH 

 Spring Volume of Lakeside 

 Forest Notes 

The meeting ended at 7:50. The next meeting is June 11. (Bob will not be here.) 

 

Pat Jones, secretary 


